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25th May  2018
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been a busy end of the half term here at Littletown. Many year groups have been enjoying their outdoor classroom time in the outdoor area now cleared of overgrown trees. Some year groups have been making dens, lighting fires, eating marshmallows and developing the problem solving and team working skills. On Wednesday Year 6 were able to let their hair down a little after SATS as they completed their Musical in a Day, performing Grease Lightning to visiting parents. Today Year 3 welcomed in ‘Eco Animals’ and have enjoyed handling a range of different creatures. Thanks to the Year 6 parents who provided cakes for the PTFA cake sale this afternoon. A great way to start a holiday! 

Today is GDPR day where all the new European Union data protection laws come in to affect. I would like to thank Mrs Hawkins for all her hard work in ensuring that we are not only compliant, but demonstrating best practice within the education sector. If you haven’t returned your consent form to us we won’t be able to use any permissions for data/photos etc for your child. 

After half term Year go out straight on residential to Escot on Monday and Tuesday. Thank you to staff who are accompanying the children. Class 2ZU/CB hold their class assembly in the hall on Thursday after drop off and some Year 4 pupils represent the school in the learning community Youth Speak competition at Awliscombe. 

When we come back from the half term break we will be in the second half of the Summer Term. The last day of term is Tuesday 24th July. You may remember that around Easter time I asked for parental feedback regarding the lunchtime optional pickups. Following this consultation with parents, discussion with teaching staff and considering my own views, the Summer Term 2018 will be the last time that the school offers an optional lunchtime collection on the last day of term. This is because some parents may have already made arrangements or booked holidays starting that afternoon. Next academic year the last day of terms will be full days and valued educationally as any other school day. Children will be in classes in afternoons and not watching dvds in the hall. Absence requests will be subject to the same authorisation criteria as all other days. Thanks to all parents who gave me their views. As ever, if you want to speak to me more about this please do so. 
Finally, I would like to wish all of the Littletown community a wonderful half term break and I look forward to seeing you all back at school on Monday 4th June. 
Yours faithfully,

[image: image3.wmf] 


Mr Perkins

Principal 
News from the children
Nursery 

Mabel. ‘We were making daisy clowns’ 

Jack. ‘We went on a climbing tower.’ 

Reception. 

Sasha. ‘Making jelly fish’ 

Alistair. ‘We have been making sea creature books.’ 

Year 1. 

Faith. ‘Learning times tables’ 

All children. ‘We have been making mud paintings and chalk drawings in our outdoor classroom.’ 

Year 2. 

Jacob. ‘Learning suffixes in literacy’ 

Also making up mini beasts in topic work. 

Year 3 

Freya. ‘We have been writing our own stories in literacy.’ 

Luna. ‘We have been learning about rocks in Science.’ 

All the children spoke about the creepy crawlies! 

Year 4 

Daisy. ‘We enjoyed doing outdoor classroom.’ 

David. ‘Some children went to Colyton Grammar School’ 

Year 5 

Marissa. ‘They were writing some diary entries.’ 

Amber. ‘ We were writing some poems’ 

Year 6 

The whole class enjoyed doing ‘Music in a day.’

News Reporters: Maicey, Callie, Tom and Louis 

Editor: Harry
Staff News 
Last Friday Mrs Matthews left us and returned to us following her wedding as Mrs Legg. 

Messages 
Request from Nursery

After the half-term, Mrs Jackson  in the Nursery will be teaching a unit called ‘Can we explore it?’ and is looking for some resources to aid the children’s learning and role-play.  Do you have at home that you could donate:
Any binoculars
Any rucksacks
Old clothes horses
Any hats that could be explorer hats - think Indiana Jones, space helmet etc...
Pop-up tents
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 4th June :
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 4 Residential Escot
Year 3 Italy exhibition

Reception Swimming
	Year 4 Residential Escot


	
	Class 2ZU/CB assembly
Year 4 Youth Speak
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Please see news below from the PTFA
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